
	

	

SNMTC	

Christmas	Party	
Saturday,	December	11th	
4:00pm	to	7:00pm	

Appetizers	at	4:00	
Dinner	4:30	to	6:30	

	
Dean’s	Place	

8355	Dean	Martin	Dr.	
(behind	Silverton	Casino)	

	
Apps:	cheeses,	grapes,	walnuts	

(compliments	of	Tom)	
	

Dinner	$25	per	person	

Salad,	Chicken	Marsala	&	Lasagna	
includes	soft	drinks,	coffee	and	tea	

alcholic	drinks	on	your	own	
	

	
	Please	send	your	check	to:			

SNMTC	

6916	Hawaiian	Sky	Ct.	

Las	Vegas	NV	89131	

	
Questions:	contact	Cheryl	

702-373-5150	
	

	
	

•	games	&	prizes	•	

If	you	wish	to	participate	in	the	“white	elephant”	gift	exchange,	
please	bring	a	wrapped	gift.	(not	to	exceed	$20)	

	

	



	

November		2021	
	

		 			“T”	DRIVER				 	
SOUTHERN	NEVADA	MODEL	T	CLUB	
A	CHARTER	MEMBER	OF	THE	M.T.F.C.A.	

	

	

“Next	Meeting”	
Tuesday,	November	9th		

Bros.	Breakfast,	Lunch	&	Dinner	
4335	N.	Rancho	Dr.	

•	dinner	at	6:00	pm	•	meeting	at	7:00	pm	•	
	

“T”	Driver	Breakfasts		
	

SATURDAY	MORNING	BREAKFAST	NEW	FORMAT	
	

												“T	Tour”	from	Vickies’	Diner	at	8:00	am	
arrive	at	destination	around	8:30	am	
	
November	6th			–			Dean’s	Place	
	 	 					8355	Dean	Martin	Dr.	
November	13th		–	NLV	Airport			
November	20th		–	The	Pass	
	 	 						140	S.	Water	St.	
	 	 						(park	on	the	side)	
November	27th			–	Black	Bear	Diner	
	 	 						7680	Las	Vegas	Blvd	S.	

	
You	are	always	welcome	to	join	us	at	
the	breakfast	without	taking	the	tour.	

Bring	your	friends!	
	

	

	
OUR	GOALS	ARE:	

									•	To	Promote	The	Model	T	Ford	
										•	To	Promote	the	Preservation	and	
													restoration	of	This	National	Treasure	
										•	To	Provide	Information	and	Assistance	
													to	All	Interested	People	
	

	
southernnevadamodeltclub.org	

southernnevadamodelt@gmail.com	
	
	

	

	

Check	Out	The	
New	Social	Media	Platforms	

	

			 				 	
	

	

Important	Upcoming	Dates	

	
•	Christmas	Party	•	

December	11th	

	
Spring	Picnic	
“early”	April		

Cornerstone	Park	
	

Logandale	Festival	
April	9th	

	

OTHER	CAR	RELATED	EVENTS		
November	6th	–	Craig	Ranch	Car	Show	
November	6th	–	Goldstrom’s	Car	Show	
November	13th	–	Town	Center	Lounge	

January	14th–16th	–	Mesquite	Motor	Mania	
	

	
	

Tom	&	Ron	at	Cadence	Car	Show	
(see	bonus	pages	for	more	photos)	

	

Newsletter	–	Terry	
702-373-2321	

terrysago@yahoo.com	
Webmaster	–	Ron	
702-460-4474	

glocksterlv@aol.com	



	

Southern	Nevada	Model	T	Club	
Minutes	of	the	October	12,	2021	meeting	

Meeting	called	to	order	at	7:05	by	Tom,	President	

	

OFFICERS	ROLL	 	 PRESIDENT-TOM	 	 	 VICE	PRESIDENT-IZZY	

	 	 	 SEC/TREAS-CHERYL	 	 	 MEMBERSHIP-MARGIE	(absent)	

	 	 	 TOUR	MASTER-JOHN(absent)	 	 TOUR	MASTER	DEDE-(absent)	

	 	 	 JR	AMBASDR-CARSON	 	 	 NEWS/HIST-TERRY	

	 	 	 WEBMASTER-RON(absent)	 	 DRAWINGS-DIRICK	

PRESIDENT	REPORT-Tom	reported	that	the	club	got	all	their	money	back	from	Sunset	Park	.	The	new	place	for	our	
October	23,	2021	picnic	is	Vivaldi	Park	in	Henderson.	Tom	passed	around	authentic	old	ads	given	to	the	club	from	

Steve	Ellefson.	The	club	will	decide	at	a	later	date	what	to	do	with	them,	but	everyone	decided	that	we	could	accept	

more.	The	Goldstrom’s	flyer	was	sent	around	for	their	show.	Discussion	was	held	on	a	tour	of	Nelson	and	Death	Valley.	

A	motion	was	made	and	passed	that	it	will	be	better	discussed	after	the	first	of	next	year	in	January	or	February,	to	be	

held	after	the	cold	but	before	it	gets	too	hot.	

VICE	PRESIDENT	REPORT-Izzy	wanted	all	the	officers	to	know	how	much	they	are	appreciated	for	all	their	work.	
JUNIOR	AMBASSADOR	REPORT-Carson	reported	on	the	Tucson	tour,	how	he	rode	down	with	Denny	and	in	Steven	
Chase’s	1915	touring	car	and	many	other	cars.	He	also	drove	a	Model	A	and	drove	it	onto	the	trailer,	after	looking	up	

on	YouTube	how	to	drive	a	Model	A!	The	group	also	toured	the	Franklin	Museum	and	wildlife	preserve	near	Tucson.	

The	group	took	a	27	mile	potholed	dirt	road	to	Tombstone.	A	photo	shoot	was	done	there	that	will	be	featured	in	the	

next	Vintage	Ford	magazine!	He	was	gone	a	week,	but	then	Denny	was	hospitalized	and	Carson	got	a	ride	to	Buckeye	

Inn	from	Ray	&	Nancy	and	was	picked	up	there	from	his	Mom.	(Yeah	Mom!!)Carson	also	worked	out	the	problem	on	

his	Dodge,	and	may	have	it	running	by	the	Halloween	tour.	He	still	needs	a	gas	tank.	

SECRETARY/TREASURER	REPORT-Cheryl	reported	that	she	and	Terry	met	with	Rachel	Hemmer	Hughes	from	the	
Model	T	Ford	Club	of	America	during	their	trip	to	see	the	museum	in	Richmond,	IN	recently.	They	discussed	the	future	

of	the	Explorer’s	Club	and	the	possibility	of	dividing	it	into	2	clubs,	one	for	younger	kids	being	introduced	to	Model	

T’s,	and	one	for	young	adults	that	are	actively	working	on	Model	T’s.	Cheryl	also	reported	that	Caesar’s	Forum	is	

looking	for	Model	T’s	to	rent	for	display	for	8	days	next	year.	The	October	treasurer’s	report	was	read	and	approved.	

NEWSLETTER/HISTORIAN	REPORT-	Terry	reported	that	the	November	newsletter	will	feature	our	tour	of	the	
Model	T	Ford	Museum	of	America,	along	with	the	newer	annex	building.	You’ll	hear	about	the	train	tour	at	Dan’s	place	

and	the	Cadence	Car	Show	that	featured	four	of	the	member’s	cars.	Terry	told	of	how	their	car	was	featured	at	the	

Discovery	Children’s	Museum	and	what	a	terrific	reception	it	had,	along	with	the	Model	A	Club	cars	for	the	Roaring	

20’s	fundraiser.	It	was	voted	and	approved	not	to	have	a	December	newsletter.		

WEBMASTER	REPORT-Ron	was	absent,	but	he	says	the	website	continues	to	have	lots	of	interest.	
MEMBERSHIP	REPORT-Margie	was	absent,	however	the	officers	agreed	that	the	same	people	holding	offices	
currently	be	re-instated	for	2022.	It	was	voted	and	passed.	

TOUR	MASTER	REPORT-John	was	absent,	but	it	was	discussed	that	starting	in	November	there	will	be	a	new	
format	for	the	Saturday	breakfast	tours.	Members	who	wish	to	can	start	their	tour	at	Vickie’s	Diner	and	leave	from	

there	by	8AM,	to	arrive	at	the	featured	breakfast	location	by	8:30	AM.	It	was	also	discussed	that	the	old	casino	called	

Eldorado	in	Henderson	has	been	redone	and	is	now	called	The	Pass	and	could	be	a	possible	breakfast	location	in	the	

future.	

OLD	BUSINESS-Terry	and	Cheryl	are	attending	the	Zoom	planning	meetings	weekly	for	the	upcoming	Halloween	
Parade	being	held	Saturday	October	30th.	The	fun	begins	at	Terry	&	Cheryl’s	at	9	am	with	donuts	&	coffee.	We	head	

over	to	Shadow	Ridge	High	School	around	10:30	to	decorate	the	cars	and	line	up.	The	parade	runs	from	noon	to	2PM,	

and	candy	is	provided	for	you.	So	far	participants	include	Carson,	the	two	Terry’s,	Tom	K,	and	Harold.		Bring	your	car	

if	you	wish	to	join	in!		

Tom	and	Ron	committed	to	having	the	Christmas	Party	at	Dean’s	Place,	near	Silverton	Casino.	It	will	be	held	December	

11th,	and	the	menu	will	be	mixed	greens	with	choice	of	2	dressings,	Chicken	Marsala	and	lasagna,	bottomless	soft	

drinks,	coffee	&	tea.	Tom	is	paying	for	a	cheese	board	to	be	out	at	4pm,	and	the	dinner	will	be	available	from	4:30-

6:30pm.		Games	and	a	White	Elephant	exchange	will	follow.	The	club	will	see	about	bringing	a	dessert	or	members	can	

purchase	a	dessert	and	alcoholic	drinks	on	their	own.	

NEW	BUSINESS-Harold	wants	the	club	to	re-address	returning	to	the	Sunset	Park	for	future	picnics	if	they	fix	the	
current	problems,	as	he	feels	the	club	gets	good	exposure	there.	Tom	has	found	a	new	location	for	the	upcoming	

Spring	Picnic	called	Cornerstone	Park	near	Green	Valley	area	that	he	feels	may	be	better	suited	for	the	club	to	use	on	a	

steady	basis.	

	

NEXT	MEETING	DATE:		November	9th	
	

50/50	Drawing	 amount	$50.00	 winner:	Cheryl	$25,	$25	to	club	

	

Meeting	Adjourned	at:	8:15pm	



	

•••	T-Talk	•••	
	

Greetings	All	!!!	
	

After	a	rough	start,	we	had	our	 fall	picnic.	We	had	14	cars,	 including	 two	Model	A's	
and	a	Dodge	and	fifty	plus	folks,	counting	kids.	A	whole	lot	of	fun!!!!		
First	of	all	I	have	to	thank	my	volunteers!	With	everyone’s	help	it	went	off	without	a	
hitch.	Thanks	to	Ron	for	helping	secure	the	excellent	location.	Special	thanks	to	DeDe	
who's	 cooking	 advice	was	 invaluable.	 I	would	 also	 like	 to	 thank	 all	who	brought	 in	
potluck	 to	make	 that	 a	 huge	 success.	 Thanks	 to	 all	 in	 the	 set	 up/	 tear	 down	 crew,	
Harold	&	 Teresa,	 Terry	&	 Cheryl,	 Stanley	 Curtis,	Margie	 Collins,	 Becky	 Jackson	 and	
Scott	Thornton.	You	all	made	set	up	and	take	down	seem	like	a	breeze.	A	special	thank	
you	goes	out	to	Christian	Kolberg	for	an	entertaining	and	fun	auction!	I	met	a	great	number	of	Facebook	and	club	
members	 for	 the	 first	 time.	 So	 glad	 you	 came	out!	Thanks	 to	 the	Model	A	Club	members	 for	 coming	out	 and	
visiting.	We	are	planning	an	April	picnic	in	the	spring,	so	stay	tuned.	All	the	cars	at	the	picnic	were	grand.	The	
Christmas	venue	is	all	set	for	December	11th	at	Dean's	Place,	check	this	newsletter	for	specifics.	If	you	want	to	
see	Dean's	Place	early	come	out	for	breakfast	on	November	6th	at	Dean's	Place.	
Hope	to	see	you	at	a	breakfast	or	meeting.	
	

“Some	pursue	happiness,	some	create	happiness!”	
	

Safe	travels,	
President	Tom	

	
	

Leaving	From	Vickies	
	

	
	

Starting	in	November	we	will	go	back	to	Saturday	morning	drives.	T	drivers	will	meet	at	the	“new”	Vickies	
location	in	the	Commercial	Center	at	8:00	am.	Then	everyone	will	drive	to	the	breakfast	destination.	If	you	are	

not	part	of	the	T-tour,	you	can	just	meet	us	at	the	designated	breakfast	destination	around	8:30	am.	
	

	

		 		 	



	

A	Trip	To	The	Model	T	Museum	
	

		 		 		 	
	

This	is	a	necessary	trip	for	all	T	owners.	The	museum	is	located	in	Richmond,	Indiana.	Richmond	is	the	border	

town	of	Indiana	and	Ohio.	Owned	and	operated	by	the	Model	T	Ford	Club	of	America,	the	museum	originally	

opened	in	Centerville,	Indiana	in	2007.	It	was	relocated	to	Richmond	in	2012	and	now	has	a	second	building	

across	the	street	called	the	“Annex”	that	houses	a	complete	repair	and	machine	shop	along	with	22	additional	

T’s	and	a	couple	of	tractors.	The	Club,	the	museum	and	the	research	library	are	now	together.	
	

		 	
	

The	museum	houses	two	1909	(early	serial	numbers)	Model	T’s.	Notice	no	windshield,	two	levers	and	two	

pedals.	These	cars	also	have	all	wood	bodies,	gas	lamps,	water	pumps	and	speedometers,	but	the	first	cars	did	

not	come	with	windshields,	you	had	to	get	your	own.	
	

		 	
	

Through	the	years	T’s	came	with	a	multitude	of	carburetors,	plus	after	market	options.	
	

		 	
	

The	museum	is	the	current	host	to	serial	number	5,000,000.	



	

	

		 		 	
	

All	major	varieties	of	T’s	are	represented	showing	the	versatility	of	both	T’s	and	TT’s.	
	

		 	
	

The	Annex	has	doubled	the	museum’s	space.	
	

		 		 	
	

The	Annex	allowed	for	the	addition	of	a	repair	shop	with	a	full	machine	shop.		
	

		 	
	

To	help	understand	the	workings	of	a	Model	T	they	have	a	complete	chassis	with	cut-away	components.		
	

		 			
	

Along	with	a	beautiful	Depot	Hack	they	have	a	1917	dump	truck	that	was	donated	from	William	Palmer	of	the	Southern	Nevada	
Model	T	Club!	Look	close	that	might	be	William	under	the	truck.	



	

Eureka	&	Palisade	Tour	
	

One	Saturday,	after	breakfast,	some	of	our	club	members	wandered	over	to	see	the	Eureka	&	Palisade.	She’s	an	

1875	steam	train	that	resides	right	here	in	North	Las	Vegas.	The	locomotive	and	tender	had	just	returned	from	

a	two	week	run	on	the	Cumbres	and	Toltec	Railroad	in	Southern	Colorado.	
	

		 		 	
	

		 		 	
	

Our	host	Dan	and	his	crew	were	most	gracious	to	allow	us	to	explore	and	examine	the	train.	It	turned	out	that	

meeting	and	talking	to	the	“train	guys”	was	as	exciting	as	seeing	the	train	itself.	We	also	found	out	that	we	have	

been	sitting	next	to	these	guys	on	Saturday	mornings	at	the	Sunshine	and	Tailwinds	Café	for	the	last	several	

years	and	didn’t	even	know	it.	
	

		 		 		 	
	

The	Eureka	&	Palisade’s	next	outing	will	be	July	4th	of	2022.		She	will	be	joined	by	three	other	narrow	gauge	

locomotives	to	run	on	the	rails	in	Carson	City,	Nevada.	

	

Once	again	it	was	proved	that:		

“The	difference	between	men	and	boys	is	the	size	of	their	toys.”	
	



	

		 	
	

		 	
	

		 	
	

	 	
	

				 	



	

2022		MEMBERSHIP			&			RENEWAL			APPLICATION			FORM			
Annual	dues	of	$30.00	per	household	membership	

	

																					Make	checks	payable	to				SNMTC												Mail	to				6916	Hawaiian	Sky	Ct.,		Las	Vegas	NV	89131	
	

				APPLICANT			(First,	MI,	Last	Name)		 ___________________________________________________________________________				

				MAILING	ADDRESS	 _______________________________________________________________________________________________	

				CITY		 ____________________________________			STATE	__________			ZIP			_______________________	

				HOME	PHONE	#	___________________________________________________	Anniversary	_______	/	_______	/	__________	

				APPLICANT	CELL#	_________________________________________________					Birthday		_______	/	_______	/	__________	

				EMAIL	ADDRESS		______________________________________________________________________		@		____________	

—————————————————————————————————————————————————	

				SPOUSE	(First,	MI,	Last	Name)	___________________________________________________________________________	

				SPOUSE	CELL	#	_______________________________________________________		Birthday		_______	/	_______	/	__________	

				EMAIL	ADDRESS		______________________________________________________________________		@		____________	

—————————————————————————————————————————————————	

Please	list	your	Model	T	and/	or	any	other	vintage	vehicles	owned:	

Year																																													Make																																															Model																																										Body	Style	

____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________	

MTFCA	NO:		 _____________________	
	

MODEL	T	FORD	CLUB	OF	AMERICA	
JOIN	THE	NATIONAL	CLUB	
APPLICATIONS	&	RENEWAL	

ANNUAL	DUES	ARE	$40.00	PER	YEAR	

NAME:	_________________________________________________________________	

ADDRESS:	_____________________________________________________________	

CITY:	___________________________________	STATE:	_______	ZIP:	____________	

MAKE	CHECKS	PAYABLE	TO:	
MODEL	T	FORD	CLUB	OF	AMERICA	

P.O.	BOX	996						RICHMOND,	IN	47375-0996	
REGISTER	ONLINE	AT	mtfca.com	

	

	

	


